

Residential Development at Hill Wooton Road, Leek Wooton – Transport Issues

1. Suitable access to the site could be achieved on Hill Wooton Road, with the provision of a 5.5 metre access road flanked by a 2.0 metre footway to each side.  This section of Hill Wooton Road is generally straight and slopes downhill at an easy gradient from the village and appropriate visibility splays would be available.  Access formation is likely to involve the loss of two existing trees on planted within the highway verge on the site frontage.
2. A development of up to around 40 dwellings would generate only a modest volume of traffic, with trip rates derived from the TRICS database indicating 23 additional vehicle movements in the morning peak hour and 25 vehicle movements in the evening peak hour. Traffic movements generated by the proposed development would therefore be below the ‘materiality threshold’ of 30 vehicle movements per hour set out in Government guidance.
3. It is envisaged that most traffic movements generated by the proposed development would be via the junction of Hill Wooton Road and Warwick Road, to the west of the site. It is considered that additional traffic movements generated by the proposed development could be safely and adequately accommodated at this location and that operation of the local highway network would not be materially affected by the proposed residential development off Hill Wooton Road. 
4. Having regard to the comments set out in the paragraphs above and the accessible location of the site within an easy walking distance of services and facilities available in the village centre, the site is considered appropriate for residential development from a transport viewpoint.  
5. [bookmark: _GoBack]It is noted that access to the site at Hill Wooton Road compares favourably with the standard of access available to the prospective development site at the Warwickshire Police HQ site, off Woodcote Lane. Visibility to the right at the junction of Woodcote Lane and Warwick Road is well below normal standards, whilst carriageway width on the initial section of Woodcote Lane is limited to 4.7 metres, with a single narrow, discontinuous footway 1.0 metres wide requiring pedestrians to cross the carriageway. 
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